
West	Grey	Council,		
	
	 We	respectfully	request	the	opportunity	to	purchase	lands	from	the	
municipality	of	West	Grey,	which	are	currently	unopened	road	allowances	that	abut	
our	land.	We	live	at	262927	Varney	Road.	Based	on	the	survey	that	we	have	(1982)	
the	subject	road	allowances	are	as	follows:	“Thomas	Street”,	“Field	Street”	and	
unnamed.		We	have	attached	a	photo	outlining	our	property	with	a	municipal	zoning	
layer	and	the	unopened	road	allowances	labelled	for	your	reference	below.		
	
	 All	road	allowances	access	parcels	that	we	own,	commonly	known	as	262927	
Varney	Road.	None	of	the	neighbouring	properties	use	these	road	allowances	for	
access.	Further,	all	three	allowances	are	partially	or	fully	on	lands	zoned	“natural	
environment”.	Our	request	is	based	on	the	fact	that	given	the	zoning	and	lack	of	
utility	to	other	landowners,	these	road	allowances	are	a	liability	to	our	use	of	our	
property,	but	provide	no	benefit	to	any	other	property	in	the	area.	A	creek	at	the	
north	of	our	property	makes	through	travel	on	Field	and	unnamed	road	allowances	
impractical	and	the	Thomas	street	allowance	accesses	our	private	property	only.		
	

	
	
	 We	hope	for	the	above	given	reasons,	the	municipality	will	begin	the	process	
to	assess	and	declare	these	lands	surplus,	appraise	and	offer	them	for	sale.	If	you	
have	any	further	questions	please	don’t	hesitate	to	contact	us.	Thank	you	for	your	
consideration	of	this	request.	
	
	 	 	 	 	
Matt	and	Kelsey		
Landowners		

	




